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The Scout Association

Guwell Park

Chingford

London

E4 7QW
25 September 1995

MOD RECOGNITION - 4TH GILLINCHAM SEA SCOUT GROUP
1.
I am pleased to inform you that as a result of an inspection on 10 June 1995 Ministry of Defence Recognition of the 4th Gillingham Sea Scout Group has been renewed for a further period. A recognition Certificate has been forwarded to the Group Scout Leader.

2.
a.
Group Strength


Venture Scouts:
9
(8M 1F)



Sea Scouts:
3



Cub Pack:
30



Beaver Colony:
20


b.
General Assessments


General Appearance:

Good
Drill:
Satisfactory



Dress:

Good
Bearing:
Good



Performance:

Good
Badgework:
Below standard

3.
This was an outdoor inspection held at the Group's boating headquarters at The Scout Boatyard Gillingham and afloat on the nearby River Medway. It was attended by the District Commissioner, members of the Executive Committee, parents and friends.

4.
The morning commenced with the ceremony of Colours, followed by the formal inspection. Scouts were very well turned out and of good bearing.  Drill was satisfactory with a good effort being

made. Badgework overall was below standard; greater attention should be paid to the achievement of Progress Awards and particularly, the higher Seaman badges.

5.
On the water Scouts and Ventures, of varying levels of experience, were sailing three Torch and five Gull class dinghies in a strong breeze around a triangular course.  The Inspecting Officer went afloat in one of the rescue boats and experienced some difficulty in keeping pace with the dinghies, probably due to avoiding tactics by some helms!  All boats carried out alongsides and manoverboard recoveries using a lifebelt, with varying degrees of success.  All helms eventually made good or satisfactory recoveries although boat speed was invariably too fast in the final stages.  Scouts were not always aware of the wind direction and frequently tried to make the final approach on a broad reach rather than a close one, thus having little control over boat speed. Alongsides again were generally satisfactory although, in some cases, rather fast.  One of the Torch dinghies carried out a capsize drill, after much persuasion, which was terminated when the mast became stuck, due to poor positioning of the crew, in the river bed.  Overall this was an enthusiastic display which demonstrated a good level of sailing expertise.

6.
Adult leaders and instructors are keen and sound and are fully capable of carrying out a comprehensive training programme.

7.
Finance and administration appear to be capably handled.

8.
This was a good inspection of a keen and really enthusiastic group. They now need to consolidate their expertise on and off the water in the attainment of more seamanship badges and Progress Awards.
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J G DEVINE

Lieutenant Commander Royal Navy 

for Commander in Chief

Copies to:

Raymond Austin Esq.

Group Scout Leader

4th Gillingham Sea Scout Group  (With Recognition Certificate)

763 Lower Rainham Road

Rainham

Gillingham

Kent

ME8 7UB
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